
 
 

 

Newsletter 26th January 2023 

 

School Diary 

Monday 30th January – Friday 3rd February   

Week B 

 

Date(s) Event(s) 

Monday 30th January Wirral Book Awards Trip 

Tuesday 31st January 
Dungeons and Dragons 
Club 3.20-4.30 - Library 

Wednesday 1st February 
Strike Day - School Closed 
to Years 7-10 

Thursday 2nd February 

Year 7 Archaeology Club 
3.20pm D05 

MFL Film Club 3.20-4pm 
D11 

Homework Club 3.20-
4.30pm Library & D22 

Friday 3rd February No Events Scheduled 

 

News 

 

Message from Mr Whiteley 



 
 

As I am sure you will be aware, the National 
Education Union (NEU) have made the decision to 
take industrial action on the 1st and 28th February and 
again on the 15th and 16th March. 
As a result of this action, and in order to protect 
those students studying for examinations this year, 
we will only open for students in years 11, 12 and 13. 
All other pupils, in years 7, 8, 9 and 10 must stay at 
home. 
Where teachers are not taking industrial action, there 
will be online lessons delivered in real time. Pupils 
should log in on their Google Classroom account to 
access their lessons at the time identified on their 
normal timetable. Where the lesson is not delivered 
in real time, you should assume that the teacher is 
taking industrial action and, in these cases, your son 
should make use of the other learning materials 
available; Google Classroom, Sparx Maths or 
GCSEPod. We would encourage parents to ensure 
their son has access to these materials and to support 
him on the day to ensure minimum disruption to his 
learning. 
 

The Mosslands School Super-Curriculum 
Super-curriculum is a term used to describe an 
educational program that goes beyond the traditional 
curriculum, by providing students with additional 
learning opportunities and experiences that are not 
typically included in traditional school curriculums. 
This can include things like extracurricular activities, 



 
 

internships and community service projects, as well 
as exposure to real world problems and issues. The 
importance of a super-curriculum for pupils’ personal 
development is that it can help students develop a 
wide range of skills including critical thinking, 
problem solving, and communication skills. It can also 
help students become more engaged and motivated 
learners as well as prepare them for the real world 
and the workforce. Additionally it can expose 
students to diverse perspectives and cultures and 
promote their personal growth and development. 
Please see the attached flier for information on our 
super-curriculum. 
 

Exam Readiness Sessions 
These sessions are designed to help students prepare 
for upcoming exams by providing them with the 
necessary knowledge, skills and strategies to perform 
well in the exam. These sessions can be in the form of 
review sessions, study groups or practice exams. They 
are important as they can help students feel more 
prepared and confident when taking the exam. By 
reviewing key concepts and practising test taking 
strategies and getting feedback in their performance, 
students can better understand the material and feel 
more confident in their abilities. Additionally these 
sessions can help students identify areas where they 
need to focus more attention and improve study 
habits. 



 
 

In addition to the academic benefits, exam readiness 
sessions can also have a positive impact on mental 
health and stress levels and time management. By 
providing students with a structured approach to 
studying and preparing for exams, students can feel 
more in control of their studying and less stressed 
about the upcoming exam. These are an important 
tool for helping students fulfil their academic 
potential and achieve successful outcomes. 
Our timetable of exam readiness sessions are 
attached to this newsletter every week. 
 

National Apprenticeship Week Showcase Event – 
The Sovini Group 8th February 2023, 3.45pm – 
4.45pm 
Elevate EBP are thrilled to be running this event as 
part of National Apprenticeship Week in partnership 
with The Sovini Group to showcase their 
apprenticeships programme. 
The Sovini Group has been named the Best Place to 
Work in the UK for the third time (2021, 2020, and 
2018), the Best Place to Work for Women 2020 and 
third Best Place to Work in Europe 2020. They are a 
thriving, growing business that creates opportunities 
and changes lives for the customers and communities 
in which they work. They are a property management 
and development company that continues to grow 
from strength to strength. 
 The event is open to all students from across the 
Liverpool City Region in years 11-13 who are 



 
 

interested in an apprenticeship from September 
(and parents/guardians if they would like to attend 
too). The session will be delivered via Zoom and 
students are able to ask questions via the chat 
function. Please see the attached flier for more 
details. 
 

Library 
On Thursday 9th February, a selection of keen readers 
will be completing a sponsored Readathon in the 
library and raising money for Read for Good, a charity 
that provides new reading books and storytellers to 
local children's hospitals. If you would like to sponsor 
our students to read for an entire day, please click 
this link https://readforgood.enthuse.com/donate#!/  
For the latest news, events and book 
recommendations, follow us on Instagram 
@library_mosslands  
 

Vacancies 
We currently have vacancies for midday assistants 
and an assistant cook. Details of all our vacancies can 
be found on our website 
https://www.mosslands.co.uk/vacancies 
 

Medication In School 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding 
medication in school, please contact the SEND 
Department. 

https://readforgood.enthuse.com/donate#!/
https://www.mosslands.co.uk/vacancies


 
 

Art Department 
You can follow us on Instagram @art_mosslands to 
see some fabulous examples of the work produced by 
our students. 
 

Fundraising for Mosslands 
Don’t forget to order your online shopping through 
"Easyfundraising.com" to help raise money for 
school.  
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